
HB 645 -- IGNITION INTERLOCK DEVICE REQUIREMENTS

SPONSOR: Sharp (037)

Currently, a person who has had his or her driver's license
suspended or revoked because of an assessment of points for an
intoxication-related traffic offense conviction and who has a prior
alcohol-related enforcement contact must show proof to the Director
of Revenue that any motor vehicle driven by the person has a
certified ignition interlock device installed, and the ignition
interlock device must be installed for at least six months. Under
this bill, the requirement applies only to a person who has an
intoxication-related traffic offense conviction in which the
person's blood alcohol content was at least .08 but less than .15
and who has a prior alcohol-related enforcement contact or to a
person who has an assessment of points for an intoxication-related
traffic offense conviction in which the person's blood alcohol
content was found to be .15 or more.

The bill also prohibits restricted driving privileges to be issued
to any person whose driving record shows an intoxication-related
traffic offense in which the person's blood alcohol content was
found to be .15 or more until the person files proof with the
Department of Revenue that any motor vehicle operated by the person
is equipped with a functioning, certified ignition interlock
device.

This bill is the same as HB 1476 (2024).


